

377, rue Bank Street, Ottawa, Ontario K2P 1Y3 tel./tél. 613 236 7238 fax/téléc. 613 563 7861

August 23, 2011

Via email (info@workers-iran.org)

Dear Friends at the International Alliance in Support of Workers in Iran (IASWI)-Canada Division:

On behalf of the 54,000 members of the Canadian Union of Postal Workers I want to thank the International Alliance in Support of Workers in Iran (IASWI)-Canada Division for the support and solidarity you have shown in our recent struggle with Canada Post and the Harper Government.

Your support reaffirms our belief that International Solidarity knows no boarders.

CUPW will be relying on your support and solidarity as we enter into bargaining with Canada Post for the rural and suburban mail carriers.

Even though we have been ordered back to work, our fight is not over. CUPW's members' heads are held high and we will continue to work, for respect, equality and a public post office. We will demand our rights in the workplace, and continue to work with allies for fairness for postal workers and to regain our right to free collective bargaining. We will work with our allies for justice locally, nationally and internationally. We are proud of the struggle we have waged and are determined to continue.

In Solidarity,

Denis Lemelin

National President

/rgcope225